
 

 

MONTGOMERY COLLEGE GOVERNANCE 
Germantown 

Council 
Minutes 
9/3/19 
Pk 105 
2-4pm 

 

Attendees: 
• T.Baker, J. Hare, J. Capparella, R. Razavi, B. LaPilusa, J. Bonnycastle, P. Turcios 
• B. Njie, P. Jenkins 
• J. Pointer (proxy for J. Washington) D. Anthony (proxy for S. Anthony) 
• Provost M. Latimer 

 
Call to Order 

• First Germantown Council of the year 2:00pm by Chair/Paul Jenkins  
 

Constituent Concerns 
• Baseball field netting 
• HT235 signage  

 
Guest Speakers  
 
Approval of Minutes  

Chair’s Report 

Provost Report  
   
 

Paul Jenkins made a motion at 2:06pm that the meeting begin and approval of the minutes from May 2019 
were seconded and passed with unanimous support.  
 
Constituent Concerns 
 
Professor Lui expressed her concern with the baseball field and fence/netting at 2:09pm. Lui explains she 
and her car have almost been hit by a baseball ball on observation drive. 
 
Lui also expressed concern for limited signage in the BE Building. 
 
Guest Speakers 
 
Tonya Baker discussed participating in Germantown’s Oktoberfest parade on Sat. Oct. 5. Baker thinks it is a 
good way to show our community that MC is part of Germantown community.  
 
Jon Pointer highlighted how he is opening HT235 for part-time faculty office space on September 16. It is 
brand new space where part-time faculty can have their own space as an office and resources like full-time 
faculty and that students can come to visit them for office hours.  
 
Gretchen Rimkus spoke on the new SA building renovation project and when construction should be 
completed. Rimkus spoke on uses of the new SA Building and key features. Expected completing in 
October.  
 
Rebecca Razavi asked if car charges are in the works in the renovated parking. Provost explained that there 
are conflicts in getting the rights to do so. 
 



Tonya Baker discussed MC’s new printing system. The printing system is ran by the company Ink and some 
faculty were trained to know how to using it so it should not be a problem, people may contact WEPA to 
possibly get a refund for prepaid cards.  
 
Provost report discussed opening semester, College Equity conferences. 
 
Paul Jenkins began discussions on GT Councils goals for the year; to focus on student issues/needs should 
be key. Discussion and vote in Oct. GT meetings.  

 

Meeting Adjourned at 4:07p 
Respectfully submitted by 
Pamela Turcios, Germantown Council Secretary 
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